Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association
Board of Directors Meeting

June 20, 2007
The Board of Directors of the Elk Stream Ranch Property Owners Association (ESRPOA) conducted its regular meeting via conference call on June 20, 2007.  Keith Payden, President called the meeting to order at 4:10 pm MST.  Attendees included Keith Payden, Ham Lake, MN, Doug Hoover, Mancos CO; and Jim Fritz, Phoenix AZ.  The topics of conversation were as follows:

· Treasurers Report.   The most recent financial summary (June 1, 2007) indicates most income and expenses are in line with expectations.  As of yet, we have still not received final billing for last winter snow plow.  Keith will follow-up with Cecil to determine/request a final snow plow billing.
· Design Review Committee activity.  Recent activity within the Design Review Committee (DRC) includes the following:
· The preliminary plans for home construction by Alan Scott and Anne Meininger have been reviewed and approved.  Conditions for approval have been provided to Alan and Anne; the committee will continue to work with Anne and Alan through the plan/build process.
· Lot 19 Dispute.  The Board has received notification from our attorney that the Krills’ have provided their signature to the final resolution of the dispute.  Final documentation of the Krill resolution will be forwarded by our attorney to the Board in the near-term.  For all intent and purposes this issue is complete and finalized.
· Property Management Committee (PMC).  
· The work on the demonstration project for fire readiness is anticipated to occur within the next two weeks.  The Hoys’ property (Lot 9) will be the “model” site for the fire readiness project.   The PMC and the Board will encourage homeowners at the Annual Meeting in August 2007 to review completed work on Lot 9.  Fire mitigation is and will remain a major issue topic for our beautiful canyon.  Accordingly, the PMC will provide an overview of a planned 10-year commitment to sustain fire readiness within the Elk Stream Ranch community.  This commitment/plan will likely have an impact on property owner annual dues.  Accordingly, the topic will be presented and discussed at the upcoming August 11, 2007 annual meeting.
· The proposed new mail station project is awaiting final discussion/review with the Elk Springs POA and the US Postal.  Final details of the project should be clarified shortly.  The financial impact of the new mail box station will be reviewed/discussed at the upcoming annual ESRPOA meeting. 

· Consistent with prior year ESRPOA Annual Meeting discussion, the next stretch of Road 46 lift/maintenance will be scheduled for next spring (2008).  The impact of this expenditure will require a Special Assessment.  This Special Assessment is in accordance with prior year plans for ongoing Road 46 maintenance.  The Special Assessment amount is anticipated to be equal to 2005 Special Assessment - $1000 per lot.  This topic will be reviewed/discussed in detail at the August 11, 2007 Annual Meeting.
· Keith will prepare an agenda outline for the upcoming August 11, 2007 Annual ESRPOA Meeting.  We will review and finalize agenda at the next scheduled July Board Meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm MST.

Respectfully submitted

James M. Fritz

Secretary/Treasurer 

